

February 21, 2023

Delivered Via Email

Mayor Don Murray and Council, Township of Huron-Kinloss P.O. Box 130 21 Queen Street Ripley, Ontario NOG 2R0

Dear Mayor Murray and Members of Council,

Thank you for your support of our public libraries. In 2022, Bruce County Public Library received its 5-year re-accreditation from the Ontario Public Library Guidelines Monitoring and Reaccreditation Council. In their report, the Council identified accessibility concerns that the Library Board would like to see addressed.

Ripley Branch

The washroom at the Ripley Branch is too small to be accessible and does not have an activation switch that would allow a patron to open the door independently and without assistance.

Lucknow Branch

The washroom at the Lucknow Branch does not have an activation switch that would allow a patron to open the door independently and without assistance.

We hope that your municipality can improve accessibility at your well-used and very much appreciated library facilities.

Sincerely,

Brokem lea

Brooke McLean, Library Director/CEO
On behalf of the Bruce County Public Library Board

Cc: Bruce County Public Library Board Jennifer White, Clerk